
Agenda Report 

May 15,2006 

TO: City Council 

FROM: City Manager 

RE: ADOPTION OF A RESOLUTION AMENDING THE SALARY 
RESOLUTION ESTABLISHING SALARY CONTROL RATES FOR 
UNREPRESENTED EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT 
CLASSIFICATIONS 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council adopt the attached Resolution amending 
the Salary Resolution to adjust control rates for the Unrepresented Executive 
Management classifications effective April 4, 2005; to provide a market-based 
adjustment effective April 3, 2006; a market-based adjustment effective October 
2, 2006 for the classification of Assistant City Manager; to provide a general 
control rate adjustment of 3.3% effective April 2, 2007; and to implement the 
PERS cost sharing arrangements for the retirement benefit enhancements that 
have been negotiated with the miscellaneous non-safety bargaining units. 

BACKGROUND: 

Unrepresented Executive Management positions are classifications which are not 
represented by a union, but whose titles and compensation are established by 
Resolution of the City Council. The proposed Resolution amending the Salary 
Resolution will adjust salary control rates for 13 department director and 
assistant city manager classification. 

The recommended salary and benefit adjustments reflect recent market surveys, 
and internal salary relationships. The salary adjustments will be applied to the 
salary control rates; individual salary adjustments will be based on performance. 
No individual salary adjustment will be made where a "Needs Improvement" 
evaluation exists. 
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This action also implements the same cost sharing arrangements as were 
recently negotiated with the non-safety bargaining units for the non-safety 
members of the Executive Committee. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

The maximum FY 2006 fiscal impact of the control rate adjustments is estimated 
to be approximately $189,847; however, since increases granted to individual 
employees are based on merit, actual costs will be less than the maximum. 
Sufficient funds are available in the adopted FY 2006 Operating Budget in the 
respective departments and/or funds, and in the General Fund Personnel 
Reserve. The maximum FY 2007 fiscal impact is estimated to be $1 12,506. 

Respectfully Submitted, / 

CYNTHIA J. KURTZ, 
City Manager 

Approved By: 

KARYN S. EZELL 
Director of Human Resources 










